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April 12, 2019 

Councilman Costa Constantanides 

31-09 Newtown Ave 

Suite 209 

Astoria NY 11102 

 

Dear Costa: 

 The Old Astoria Neighborhood Association (OANA) appreciates your efforts 

in securing a route study from the Department of Sanitation New York. And we 

strongly support the results of this study. When implemented, our streets should be 

much cleaner, with the added advantage of parking spots enjoying a much greater 

turnover. 

 Also, this will greatly improve the impressions of our neighborhood to those 

disembarking from the Astoria Ferry Landing. 

 We do ask that the street cleaning be extended to include 26th Ave from 2nd 

street eastward to the dead end. 

 The intersection at 2nd Street and 26th Ave includes a major development 

(Hallets Point), supermarket, plus a popular city park and ballfield. (Whitey Ford 

Field), and will prove to be a vital intersection effecting the quality of life of many 

people. 

 If you would like further comment, please do not hesitate to ask. 

Regards 

Richard Khuzami    President OANA 

Kevin Hernandez  First VP OANA 

Brett Harris   Second VP OANA 

Diane Kantzoglou  Treasurer OANA 

Christina Sidoti  Secretary OANA 


